

NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Sandlands Allotments Sub-Committee held at St Peter’s Hall, Seaview on 16th November 2015 at 5.30pm. (Draft)
 (These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed)

Present: Cllr Jarman (Chairman), Mr Keith Bradford, Mrs Sue Garner, Mr David Blackford, Mr Ken Allen
15/11 – 1: Apologies for Absence:
Apologies were received from Cllr Turner 
15/11 – 2: Minutes:

Mr David Blackford proposed that the minutes of the previous sub-committee meeting held on 15th June 2015 be agreed with the no amendments. This was seconded by Mr Keith Bradford and unanimously agreed by the members.
15/11 – 3: Clerk’s Report:

The Clerk updated the members on the finances and plot holders. The half yearly financial report showed that the allotments have generated a net income of £904.73 to the end of September 2015. There are 2 plots available to let and 7 plot holders who have not paid their accounts. The Clerk will continue to attempt to contact those on the waiting list and send reminders to the non-payers.
15/11 – 4: To discuss the provision of skips in spring 2016:
It was minuted at the previous meeting that this issue would be discussed and a decision made at this meeting. It was widely accepted that there was no necessity for skips and that they are only open to abuse, not necessarily by plot holders. Therefore, Mr Keith Bradford proposed that skips should not be provided in spring 2016. This was seconded by Mrs Sue Garner and agreed unanimously by the members.
.  
15/11 – 5: Correspondence:
2 x Southern Water (Bill).
15/11 – 6: Open Forum:
Mr Peter Bostelman asked the members if it could be considered to allow special dispensation to erect an oversized greenhouse at the bottom of his plot (22). The standard size stated within the tenancy agreements is 8 x 6 (2.4 x 1.8) but the proposed greenhouse is 10 x 8 (3.048 x 2.4). After discussion by the members, it was proposed by Mrs Sue Garner that others had been granted this facility previously and if it does not cause any problems for other plot holders, should be granted on this occasion. This was seconded by Mr David Blackford and agreed unanimously by the members.

Mrs Sue Garner raised the issue of the main gate being left open and whether there were any steps that could be taken to remind plot holders to lock the gate behind them. After discussion, it was agreed that the Clerk could consider making and erecting some reminder signs.

Mr David Blackford asked if consideration should be given to turning the water supply off over the winter period. It was noted that Mrs Sue Garner keeps a watchful eye on the water supply and should continue to do so. It was recognized by the members of the sub-committee the Mrs Garner has performed this task in the recent past and thanked her for her ongoing efforts.
15/06 – 9: Next Meeting:
It was proposed by Cllr Jarman that the next meeting be held on Thursday 2nd June 2016 at 6.30pm at the Seagrove Pavilion. This was seconded by Mrs Sue Garner and agreed unanimously by the members.

There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 6.20pm

………………………………..

Chairman 14th December 2015
N.B: Due to the unavailability of the Clerk, the next meeting date was subsequently re-scheduled to Monday June 20th 2016, St Peter’s Hall at 5.30pm
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